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Dear Kalani High Parents and Guardians, 
 
Our school received information this afternoon regarding a threat made against the school. In 
response to the alleged threat, our school will be initiating additional safety measures on campus 
tomorrow, Thursday, April 5. This will include additional security staff and the presence of 
Honolulu Police Department (HPD) officers.   
 
All threats to our school or students are taken very seriously and are investigated thoroughly. 
Terroristic threats are considered Class A student conduct offenses. Penalties can range from 
detention to dismissal with the possibility of arrest and serious criminal charges. We wanted you 
to have the facts so you can discuss them with your child and emphasize the seriousness of this 
issue. If you discover anything that can assist in the investigation, please contact us immediately. 
 
The safety of our students is a major priority and we are committed to providing a secure 
campus. I would like to commend our staff, teachers, parents and students for their cooperation.  
 
We appreciate your help as we work together to keep all of our students safe.  If you have any 
questions or concerns, please contact our administration at (808) 305-0500. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Mitchell Otani 
Principal 


